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The Pope preached last week that Jesus wants us to be joyful with Him at the table, but also to be prepared to balance that  
with abstaining and fasting at times of suffering, for example, as Christians do during Lent.  (Vatican News) 

 
 

Dear Families, 
 

It has been wonderful to welcome the children back to school and, after a lovely long holiday, we are all ready 
for learning, fun and action again!   
 

Food is an integral part of our identity and plays a role in celebrations as well as bringing our family and 
communities together.  As the Pope noted in his address (referenced above) sharing food is a time to be joyful, 
but it is important to have balance as well.  Balance at a global level in food security and also in our diet and well 
being.   
 

In our assemblies (and social teaching), we often talk about those who do not have enough food, and what 
action we can take.  We had a successful collection for the Oxford Food Bank and invited the founder in to talk 
about the work she does. Children are encouraged to ask questions and reflect.  In school, we have sensible 
restrictions around food and drink to support focus and learning, but also around developing a healthy and 
balanced diet.  We sent you a letter which has been uploaded onto the website (Click here).  We look forward to 
working with families on this important issue. 
 

So much has already happened this term.  Over these last two weeks, school volunteers have been out in force! 
Last Sunday, families volunteered to drive children to a chess tournament (well done our Girls A and B team for 
a tremendous effort).  On Monday evening a PTA meeting was held with volunteers to arrange the school 
discos (see later in the newsletter).  In addition, we have held three Governor meetings in the space of a week  
including our Catholic Life meeting, a Premises and Safety meeting and a Finance and Personel meeting.  I want 
to say a huge thank you, on behalf of our community, to our PTA, our parents and Governors who volunteer 
their time and experience to help develop the school and offer breadth to our curriuclum.   
 
Warm wishes  
 

Jess Tweedie 
Headteacher   

 

 

https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2024-01/pope-at-audience-continues-on-vices-and-virtues.html
https://www.st-josephs-pri.oxon.sch.uk/key-information/school-meals


OxTrail – Sobell House Hospice 
OxTrail is an exciting event coming to Oxford this summer, a herd of life-sized and miniature oxen will be 
grazing across the county, each ox sculpture will be individually designed by artists and by local schools, 
including St Joseph’s, making the herd truly unique.  We will be fundraising for our ox, further details coming 
soon… The money raised will support Sobell House Hospice, who provide expert and compassionate care to 
people at the end of life, and support to their family and friends. 
 
Year 3 visit from Story Teller (Story Museum) 
This week, Isy Mead, one of the Storytellers from the Story Museum in Oxford visited Year 3. The children are 
taking part in story telling workshops this term. This week they listened to Isy telling them an exciting story 
from Romania about a man how a man made his dreams come true. The children engaged in discussions about 
the story and they made freeze frames of their favourite part of the story. Here are some photos of the children 
making their freeze frames.   

   

 
PTA School Disco  

 



 
Health and Safety at St Joseph’s 
It was suggested by Governors at the Health & Safety committee that we share a bit about the work they 
monitor. We will start today! 
 
Fire Drills 
Every term we have a fire drill to ensure we can evacuate the pupils, staff and visitors safely.  We sucessfully 
held one at the end of last term.  We practice this as a whole school and after the drill we collect ideas of how to 
improve what we do and ensure the safety of our community. 
 
Road Safety 
Road safety and traffic continues to be a concern for us.  We held a successful Road Safety Week last term and 
we will revisit this next week (revisiting is an important part of embedding learning!) – sharing the winner of the 
road sign competion.  Can we please remind families of the importance of not parking on the double yellow 
lines in front of the school.  This keeps the roads moving and ensures cars can see people on the pavements. 
 
SchoolComms School Gateway App 
As you will know, to streamline the systems we use in school, we will be moving all payments and 
communications from ParentPay to SchoolComms from 31 March 2024.  SchoolComms runs an app called 
School Gateway which many of you will already be used to using for booking wrap-around care. Access to this 
app is alrady available for all parents/carers. Getting started with School Gateway is very straightforward, click 
on the link below for steo-by-step instructions 
https://schoolgateway.co.uk/get-started/  
Please ensure you can access the School Gateway (either website or app) by 31 January 2024 in preparation for 
the switch-over.  If you have any difficulty, please contact the school office.  We will be running drop-in 
sessions 09:15-10:15am on Tuesday 23rd January and 2:15-3:10pm on Thursday y25th January if you need any 
support. 
 
 
 
2024 ECF English Schools Girls Champtionship Semi Final Under 11 
On Sunday, our Girls Chess teams – went all the way to Guildford to take part in a huge competion with 55 
teams in total.  Our A team came 19th which was excellent.  Perhaps the more important outcome was the 
chance to learn to compete (and it was very formal!) and seeing our teams grow in confidence, resilience and 
build interest and friendships.  Well done to all participants and a huge thank you Dr Varney and to the parents 
who helped with transport and supervision. 
 

 
 
 
 
Parent/Carer Consultation Meetings – February 2024 
Please check your email for details of the upcoming parent/carer consultation meetings.  These meetings are an 
important opportunity to speak to your child’s class teacher about their progress.  Please complete the online 
form to request an appointment slot – the deadline to sign up is midday Wednesday 31st January. We take 
parental prefernce into account wherever possible when allocating appointments. 
 
 
 
 
 

https://schoolgateway.co.uk/get-started/


Practical Help and Signposting 
Sadly, things at the moment are difficult for many of our families.  Bills all seem to be rising, and everything is 
getting more expensive.  We want to make sure that all our families have support in place if it is needed.  Even if 
your child is not eligible for Free School Meals, we may be able to help with uniform from our vast stock of 
good-quality second-hand items, we are able to refer to local Food Banks and signpost families to other sources 
of help, advice and support. 
 
If you are struggling, please contact our home/school link worker, Mrs Kate Stratford.  Her contact details are 
below.  Mrs Stratford will be happy to talk to you in confidence to see what support we can offer.   
 
If you need help towards paying for school trips, please contact the office to arrange a confidential conversation 
with Ms Tweedie. 
 
Mrs Kate Stratford 
Home/School Link Worker and Deputy DSL 
Tel: 01865 763357 Mobile: 07500 802732  Email: kstr3838@st-josephs-pri.oxon.sch.uk  
    
 
Dairy Dates 

Date Year Group/Class Event 

Thursday 25th January Year 5 Oxford Synagogue 

Friday 26th January YR – Y3 PTA School Discos 
YR and Y1 5pm-6pm 
Y2 and Y3 6:15-7:15pm 

w/c Monday 29th Jan 1M Parent/carer consultation meetings 

Friday 2nd February Y4 – Y6 PTA School Discos 
Y4, Y5 and Y6 5:30-7pm 

w/c Monday 5th February 1M Parent/carer consultation meetings 

Tuesday 6th February Reception Natural History Museum trip 

Thursday 8th February Reception Natural History Museum trip 

Thursday 8th February Year 1 Science Oxford trip 

Monday 12th – Friday 16th 
February  

All year groups February half term break – school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 20th February  YR, 1CJ, Y2, Y3, 4R, 
Y5, Y6 

Parent/carer consultation meetings 

Wednesday 21st February 4HR Parent/carer consultation meetings 

Thursday 22nd February YR, 1CJ, Y2, Y3, Y4, 
Y5, Y6 

Parent/carer consultation meetings 

Monday 26th February Year 4 Ashmolean Museum trip 

Tuesday 5th March Year 3 Corinum Museum, Cirencester 

Tuesday 19th March Year 3 Poetry performance 

Wednesday 27th March All year groups School finishes for Easter break at 3:10pm (ASC 
running as usual) 

Thursday 28th March  All year groups INSET day – school closed to pupils 

Friday 29th March – Friday 12th 
April 

All year groups Easter Holidays – school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 16th – Friday 19th April Year 5 Woodlands residential 

Monday 10th-Tuesday 11th June Year 3 Camping residential  

Tuesday 30th April Year 3 Story Museum visit 

Monday 6th May All year groups May Bank Holiday – school closed to pupils 

Monday 27th May – Friday 31st 
May 

All year groups May half term break – school closed to pupils 

Monday 3rd June All year groups INSET day – school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 4th June Year 6 Story Museum visit 

Wednesday 24th July All year groups Last day of summer term 
 

 



Flyers and Information 

 

 
 

    
 

 

At any given time up to 40% of adults and 
50% of children (this rises to 80% with a 
SEND diagnosis) have difficulties with their 
sleep. Yet in a recent survey, almost 60% 
of adults felt there was a lack of support 
for sleep issues. Sleep problems can leave 
people feeling isolated and lonely. 
  
Our free helpline is run by trained sleep 
advisors, many of whom are specialists in 
working with SEND. We can talk to young 
people directly, or parents (we can also 
talk to adults, including older people, 
about their sleep issues). 
  
The helpline is open 5 times a week, 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday evenings 7-
9pm, and Monday, Wednesday mornings 
9-11am. The number is 03303 530 541. 
  
You can read more 
here: https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/natio
nal-sleep-helpline/ 

 

https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/national-sleep-helpline/
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/national-sleep-helpline/


   
 

   



   

There will be a public meeting on the 26th of January to 
discuss the safety issues of the A40 crossing and main 
road through Barton Park and Councillor Barbara Coyne 
would like to ensure that any parents who might wish 
attend are informed. 


